East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting - 19th April 2010.   

	
	
	Action

	
	Present: Ernie Williams (in the Chair), John Woodall, Pauline Olivant, Derek Gale, Hilary Palmer, Ranald Macdonald, David Olivant,  Mike Gardner, Bob Haskins, Paul Murgatroyd (representing LOG) and Bob Alderson. 
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	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 22nd February 2010  - subject to two amendments:

(a) 4(a) vi Action should read RM not RW.

(b) Page 3, the last sentence under Junior Competitions Group Report should be included in the Development Report.
Website version of minutes - OK as per above amendments.

Urgent matters arising from the minutes - Vacancy for Treasurer. 

David Bennett had circulated suggestions for simplification of the role. In summary the proposals for simplification include:

(i) Simplification of accounts for the AGM can be made if the financial examination is less rigorous. Committee would need to issue guidance as to what is required and what is not.

(ii) Could/should move to electronic banking.

(iii) Responses to requests for information should be dealt with in more timely manner by members.

(iv) Dealing with matters relating to insurance, correspondence, claims, and record of insured equipment.

Where grants from Sport England are involved, their guidelines for accounting need to be met. Ranald to share these views with the DVO member who is showing some interest in the role. Further discussion at next meeting

Matters arising from the minutes: 

(a) Decisions taken at recent BO AGM - see BO website. Some discussion around the following, but noting that further guidance will emerge from BO particularly after the next Board Meeting on 20th April:

(i) Moving from 3 levels of events to 4 levels in 2011.

(ii) Confirming the differential cost of £2 between members and non members for L1 and L2 events.

(iii) Event levies - 3 juniors equals one senior and no exemption for junior only events.

(b) VHI costs - still under active discussion by the Board.

Correspondence 

Club newsletter from BO circulated 30.3.10

EMOA grants awarded since last meeting - none

Treasurer’s Report 

(a) in advance of the meeting Dave Bennett reported by e-mail:

(i) £500 grant from Sport Coach UK has been received

(ii) £101 grant has been paid to LEI for two members to attend National Coaching Course

(iii) £151 payment has been received from insurers for loss by LEI on 26 September

(iv) Cash flow is not a problem at the moment.

(b) One LOG member to attend a coaching course seeks funding.  Some funding available from BO (40%). Agreed to fund 100% of the balance.  LOG to pay for the course and bill BO and EMOA subsequently. All requests for funding for courses to be considered individually as and when they arise.

(c) Note that EMJS have a tour to Sweden this summer and all the finances for that will go through EMOA accounts.

Fixtures

(a) General 
(i) Ian’s latest fixture list was circulated on 20th March and is version 04/10

(ii) National event at Belvoir went well.

(b) Future events in EMOA Region

(i) YBT Regional round agreed to be at Carsington on 19th September.

(ii) Midland Middle Distance Championships to be at Irchester on 24th October 2010.

(c) Future Major Events in EMOA

 (i) 16.11.2011 CSCF. Longshaw. Parking possibly an issue. 

(ii) British Schools Championships 2013 - EMOA to host. Clubs to consider hosting.

(iii) British Sprint Championships April/May 2013 - OD have expressed a very real interest in hosting BMDC in 2013 on the same weekend as the LEI 2013 BSpC.  Rather than OD's offer be accepted immediately by LEI, we

 thought it better if the Middle Distance event in  2013 BSpC/BMDC weekend  could be hosted by another E Midland Club. Clubs to consider
(iv) YBT Final 2013 to be in LOG area.

EMOA League 2010 

(a) Progressing well.

(b) Issues with cancellation of Linacre appear to have been solved for the future.

(c) Shadowing. After discussion agreed that:

i) Notice re shadowing be displayed prominently at Registration/Assembly Area;

ii) All competitors shadowed shall be declared upon registering and rather than be shown as 'Non-Competitive' in the Results at EM League Events shall be shown as '+1' in order that young competitors are not put off taking part recreationally in what is essentially a competitive event;

iii) All competitive orienteers shall run first and shadow second and definitely not be allowed to shadow and then subsequently compete, especially as this would be fundamentally unfair and break Rules 1.5.2, 1.5.4 and 7.2.14

(iv) Other Local and Regional Events organised by Clubs may decide to show 'shadowed competitors' in a different way in the published Results.

Reports from Formal Delegates and Correspondent Members.

(a) Coaching Committee: 

(i) Committee met in March and the minutes are on BO website at http://www.britishorienteering.org.uk/downloads/documents/governance_minutes_coaching_13_03_10.pdf
(ii) UKCCL1 courses at Groby on May 8th and 22nd are full.

(iii) UKCCL2 to be held at Sherwood Pines on May 8th and 22nd and June 5th. Still some vacancies. 

(iv) Coaching days for Club groups: April 24th in Forest of Dean and 15th May in Lake District.

(v) Catherine Hughes (NOC) has been awarded the BOF Peter Palmer Coach of the Year Award - congratulations to her.

(vi) Note - all old level 3 coaching qualifications must be completed by 30th September 2010.

(b) Rules Group - No report - next meeting 23rd May.
(c) Map Group - Meeting on 7th May. Congratulations to David Olivant on being awarded the Walsh Trophy 2009 for the best City/Sprint map for his map of Nottingham University used for 2009 British Sprint Championships.

(d) International Group - No report 

(e) Elite Competitions Group - No report - meeting in June

(f) Senior Competitions Group - Not met - but e-mail discussions proceed. One item receiving consideration is Relays at JK and BOC - need to be more inclusive of older runners participating in a more meaningful way by introducing new categories.

(g) Junior Competitions Group - No report 

(h) National Forest - No report as next meeting in May.  Thanks to Roy Denney who has made representations on behalf of LEI and EMOA to the Parliamentary Enquiry into the National Forest Company and his input can be read at: http://www.publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm200910/cmselect/cmenvfru/281/281.pdf
(i) Events Committee. Reiteration of current rules re controllers: For (current) level 2 events in 2010, controllers may be either Gr 2 or experienced Gr 3 (with Associations approval) either from within or outside the host club.

(j) British Orienteering Board Meeting - Minutes of the meeting can be found on the BO website at www.britishorienteering.org.uk/downloads/documents/governance_minutes_board_24_02_10.pdf . The meeting mainly considered matters to the AGM and there was some discussion of the future arrangements for home internationals. Next meeting is 20th April 2010.
Development Reports

  (a) BO Development Committee - Next meeting is in June 2010.

Derek noted that Hilary Palmer has issued guidance notes for clubs wishing to access Development Grants.

 (b) Satellite Clubs Project

Six clubs are now in operation at Buxton, West Notts, Bassetlaw, Derby, Chesterfield and Bramcote and 5 coaches have been appointed. The funding for the Buxton coach ceases in a few months and clubs are to train up their own coaches.

EMEWS 

(i) The last edition was circulated electronically by Clubs and can also be downloaded from EMOA website. Some hard copy issues were sent out by clubs. Review circulation feedback after two issues have been sent out.

(ii) Deadline for May issue is May 1st.

Electronic Punching

(i) SI kit recently ordered - delivery is held up by volcanic ash issues.

(ii) NOC have been successful in getting funding for kit, while DVO have a bid awaiting outcome. If DVO bid successful EMOA will have enough kit for each club to hold sufficient for local events.  Need to pool kit for L1 and L2 events. Clubs would need to manage it and insure it.  EMOA SI levy would cease. Discuss further next time.
Website - no issues

Any Other Business 

(a) Helen Errington is developing systems to assist with the training of event officials at no cost to clubs or Associations, and a pilot scheme on event safety and welfare is to be delivered by Hilary Palmer.  Hilary circulated a flier about this pilot. Agreed that this will be held at Groby on June 19th.  Clubs to promote this opportunity and seek volunteers to attend. Hilary to circulate information to all members of the Committee and Clubs to promote the event.

(b) Issue of clubs losing money on some local events. Generally current adult fee is £5, Possibly raise to £6 across the Region while accepting that there will be variations due to access costs etc. Clubs to consider and report back.

(c) AGM - consideration that it be held on Sept 19th  at Carsington

Dates of Future Meetings: 21st June and 16th August (in reserve if required for issues re AGM) 2010 at Clifton Village Hall at 7.30 pm
	3. Bob Alderson to inform webmaster.
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